
Carole Sallmen Iwanejko

Job: Switchboard operator.

Joined SRU: October 1993. 
 

Background: I worked for 13 years in the Office of Academic Records and 
Summer School, one year in retention services with half my time spent with 
Connie Laughner-Ramirez programming DARS, and one year at the switchboard. 
In December, I got married on the beach in the Florida Keys. 
 

Interests: I enjoy camping, boating and warm weather at the beach, but most 
of all I enjoy spending time with my family.

Last book read: ‘Dear John’ by Nicholas Sparks.

Why I work at The Rock: My biggest reason is the students. I enjoy 
meeting and helping students and try to always treat them like I would want 
someone to treat my children and granddaughters. I also enjoy working with the 
people at SRU. I recently ripped a muscle in my shoulder and was able to return 
to work because the Office of Admissions, along with the patience and support 
of Bill Rudloff, John Press and Erik Anderson, helped to rehabilitate me back to a 
comfortable work environment. This made me realize there are many patient and 
caring employees at SRU. 

The ROCK
I am


